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Dear Parents,





Many thanks to all of you who supported our first Malawi Fundraising appeal by donating sweets.


The children  enjoyed this event and we raised 


£ 300 by selling your kind donations. 





We also celebrated and gave recognition to one of our Classroom Assistants, Mrs Shirlaw, who retired last month. 








Please note the dates for the February holiday and In Service Day.





Regards,


Maureen Simpson














Pope Francis’ Jubilee of Mercy





Pope Francis has said that this Jubilee should be a time of great grace for the Church and for the World.


Lent has been chosen as the launch of our participation in this year’s Jubilee. 


The children will be focusing on “Learning to be Merciful” and exploring what ‘Mercy’ means. We will explore this by living, praying, celebrating and professing our faith in a variety of ways, and in doing so we will share our faith with others. 








Be merciful, just as your Heavenly Father is merciful. Luke 6:36



































Dates for your Diary








Ash Wednesday    			10th February





Feast Day of 


Our Lady Our lady of Lourdes 	11th February





Class Photographs			Monday 


 					14th March





Primary 6 & 7 Daffodil Tea 	Friday 


18th March


 


Parents’ Evenings			29th March and


					31st March
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February  Newsletter 2016 





Sacrament of Reconciliation





Our children in Primary 3 are preparing for this Sacrament both in school and in their local parish. Please check your child’s bag for letters from your Parish. 





























 




















Lent





Monsignor Gilmartin will come to the school on Wednesday to give ashes to the children.





Monsignor will also say Mass for us here in the school on Thursday and Friday during Lent starting on Thursday 18th February.





All children and parents are welcome to attend in the Media Suite at 8.40a.m. 





During Lent we will have a number of fundraising activities to raise funds for SCIAF and Malawi.





























 











Pancake Tuesday





The children will be offered a pancake at playtime on Tuesday 9th February. We ask for a donation of 30p for the pancake which will be our first fundraising activity during Lent.






































 




















School Office





A reminder that a text will be sent to you by our clerical staff if your child is absent and no phone message has been received.  When reporting an absence please remember that  the number is  287 0039  and not the school office.























Holiday Dates








February Holiday and In Service





School Closed Monday 15th February 2016


School re-opens Thursday 18th February 2016








Easter Weekend Holiday





School Closed Friday 25th March 2016 


School re-opens Tuesday 29th March 2016








Easter Holiday





School Closed Monday 4th April  2016 





School re-opens Monday 18th April 2016 
































 












































  Celtic Celebration





Last Friday all the children participated in our celebration of Scottish Culture with singing, dancing and reciting poetry. We also enjoyed sampling some Scottish food including Haggis, cheese, oatcakes etc.





We will display some photographs of this event at our Parent Evenings.
































P.E. Kit Reminder





Children should wear a white or blue polo shirt, P.E. shorts or jogging trousers for P.E. 


Each class has 2 hours of P.E. a week and it would be helpful if your child brought the polo shirt to change into and also a change of trainers i.e. not the trainers/ sandshoes worn to school.








  School Uniform





Over the past 2 weeks we have noticed that some children are not wearing all or part of their uniform. To support all our families we have kept the uniform as simple and reasonably priced as possible. Over the years we have appreciated the support from families in keeping to the uniform policy and the improvements made. However, this can all change so quickly with even one or two children in classes wearing non uniform items. Please ensure that only items of uniform are worn. 


























Health and Safety





 A number of our children suffer from food allergies which can be extremely dangerous for them if they come into contact with certain foods containing e.g. nuts. In order to support the children could you please avoid sending any snack or pack lunch containing nuts especially nutella 


























  Health and Safety


There have at least a couple of incidents recently whereby parents have sent medication into school in a child’s bag. This is potentially dangerous for a number of reasons and must never happen. 


The school staff can administer medicine e.g. for children who require long term support with medication or inhalers. This must be agreed with the Head Teacher and only prescription medicine can be administered once paperwork has been completed.



































